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Note by the Executive Secretary

Addendum

PHYSICAL LOCATION

Compilation of information from potential host Governments

1. The conclusions of the Contact Group on the topic of the physical locationof the
permanent secretariat, as contained in the report of the Committee on its tenth session, were
as follows (A/AC.237/76, para. 123 (d)):

"(d) The Contact Group considered that it would be useful if the Governments of
Germany, Kenya, Switzerland and Uruguay, as well as any other potential host Government,
would provide to the interim secretariat, by 30 September 1994, financial and physical details
of their offer, in order for the secretariat, on the basis of the information thus received, to
compile it in a comparative manner and submit it to the Contact Group, which would forward
its views to the Committee. This compilation would also be communicated to member
States."

2. The Contact Group, before reaching this conclusion, had met with the representatives
of the Governments in question during the tenth session. At that time it was agreed that a
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questionnaire would be drafted by the secretariat to which the potential host Governments
would provide answers (see annex I).

3. Details of the offers from the Governments of Germany, Switzerland and Uruguay
were received by the secretariat in writing by 30 September 1994. On 18 November 1994 an
offer to host the permanent secretariat was submitted by the Government of Canada; this offer
was accompanied by detailed information.

4. On 18 November 1994, the Contact Group met in Geneva and considered, inter alia,
the question of the physical location of the permanent secretariat. It held a meeting with
representatives of the Governments of Canada, Germany, Switzerland and Uruguay. At that
meeting, a comparison of the information provided by the four Governments was reviewed
and supplementary information was made available by them. It was agreed that a summary
of the four submissions would be presented in a comparative table prepared by the interim
secretariat.

5. The comparative table is contained in annex II to the present note. The information
therein is presented in accordance with indications given by the Governments in question.
The complete texts of the offers received from these Governments are contained in
document A/AC.237/Misc.45.

6. On 18 November 1994, the Contact Group also held a separate meeting with
representatives of the Government of Kenya, who informed the Contact Group that the details
of that Government’s offer were being considered at the highest level of government. Any
details that may be received by the secretariat to accompany the offer of the Government of
Kenya will be issued in an Addendum to document A/AC.237/Misc.45. A summary of the
information provided will be included in a revision of the comparative table.
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